DECEMBER 2016 UTILITY BILL INSERT
ALMIRA TOWN HALL -639-2601
HAPPY NEW YEAR!!!!
===========================================================
DOG TAGS ARE $6 THIS YEAR, $10 EXTRA IF THEY ARE NOT SPAYED OR NEUTERED. THIS IS THE SAME PRICE AS LAST YEAR.  THERE IS A $10 LATE FEE IF THEY ARE NOT PURCHASED BY JANUARY 30TH, 2017.

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

DECEMBER COUNCIL MEETING:  Sheriff Wade Magers was in attendance to discuss and review the contract between the Town of Almira and the Sheriff’s Department.  The fee is going up $6500, this is also the amount of money the town will receive from the 3/10 of 1% increase in sales tax.  The Sheriff reviewed expenses of the department, number of arrests in Almira and all other related expenses related to law enforcement. (Jail, medical, court, overtime, attorney fees just to name a few)  It was a very informative presentation.

NUISANCE REPORT:  8 Vehicles were scheduled to be hauled off for scrap but snow crept in and ruined our plan!
UPDATES BY STAFF:  Utility Deposits were refunded to individuals that have paid their bill on time for an entire year.
The final TIB payments for the Main Street sidewalk project has been received and paid to the vendors.

The boiler inspector was here.

OLD BUSINESS: 
Ordinance #530: Dumping and charging for wood chips to be dumped at the yard waste dump.  The Ordinance was discussed again briefly.  Tree services will pay $25 a load to dump wood chips from Almira resident yards at the dump.  
NEW BUSINESS: A gentleman from the coast had inquired about purchasing the AUTO REPAIR sign off of the front of the City Shop.  Council decided it was okay to sell it but they would surplus it with the sign going to the highest sealed bid.  Minimum bid of $400.  It will be advertised in the paper after the holidays.

Brian Belsby let us know they we were not awarded funding for any of the TIB applications that Belsby turned in on our behalf.

The bid for the parts to repair the windmills at the lagoons is $3389.52.  Council approved the purchase as the windmills are needed to maintain the lagoons.  

Ordinance #531 – 2017 Budget was approved.

Resolution 2016-93 – Budget Amendment for 2016 was approved.

Resolution 2016-94 – Salaries for 2017 were approved.
BUDGET:   Tipping fees at the transfer station are going up 2%.  Council approved raising the cost of garbage pickup 10 cents per can to cover this expense.
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

SNOW PLOW GUIDELINES:  Parking on the street is prohibited.  Alleys must be kept at a 20’ width.  Please check your alleyway to make sure it is free and clear by removing all clutter, including all overgrown bushes, shrubs and trees.  If a car is parked on the street the snow plow will not clear that side of the road.  There will not be a second trip if the plow comes by before vehicles are moved.  The same applies to parking in the alleys.

*Snowmobiles are permitted only on arterials, only at a slow speed, only to get in and out of Town.

*Leaving faucets turned on slowly during low temperatures can help avoid frozen pipes.
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

METERS WILL NOT BE READ UNTIL APRIL 2017!!!!

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
ADJUSTED JANUARY HOURS:

January 2nd – Closed - Holiday
January 16th – Closed – Martin Luther King Day

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

IF YOU SEE OR HEAR ANY ALARMS AT THE SEWER PLANT , RESERVOIR OR WELLS PLEASE CALL ONE OF THE FOLLOWING NUMBERS TO REPORT IT!

977-1218 – Brent Robertson

639-2221 or 977-1217 – Darrell Francis

641-0942 – Mayor Einar Larson

 “This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer.”

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination Complaint Form, found online at http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cut.html, or at any USDA office, or call (866)632-9992 to request the form.  You may also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the form.  Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by fax (202)690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov.

